

BAPTIST CHURCH

Pastor John Herdman | 740.369.3813 | www.gbcdeloh.com 3744 State Route 37 West | Delaware, Ohio 43015

Testimony in Support of Pastor Protection Bill

My name is John Herdman. I am the pastor of Grace Baptist Church in Delaware, Ohio. I would like to voice my support for the Pastor Protection Bill. I believe it is the right of pastors and churches to minister to their communities without fear of having to perform or condone something that contradicts the clear teaching of their faith and organization. As I find minsters that hold their faith very dear, as I do, I see people gracious in their stand as well and I do not believe these minsters should be forced to conduct services that are contrary to their most sacred authority. Faith is a very important aspect of our state.

John Herdman,

Pastor